
Evanston High School Hockey: 
COVID-19 High School Player Policies 

 

 
Voluntary participation 

All EHSH practices, games, scrimmages and activities are voluntary and 
optional. A player’s decision not to participate will not affect his current or 
future standing on the team. If players and families are uncomfortable 

participating in any of the EHSH events mentioned above, they should feel no 
pressure to attend. Families must make the decision that is right for them.  

Program participants assume the risk of contracting COVID-19 by their 
voluntary participation in any EHSH events. If your family chooses not to 

have your player participate in an event(s), we ask that you notify your 
team’s head coach and wildkits.hs@evanstonhockey.com. 

 
Instructions for participation: 

 
Face coverings are mandatory while entering/exiting ice rinks, in locker 

rooms, waiting for ice times without helmets on, on the ice with helmets on, 
and for any situations that prohibit the ability to maintain 6-10 feet of social 

distance.  Face coverings may not be shared. 
 

Player benches will be in use during scrimmages and games.  EHSH strongly 
discourages removal of player helmets on the bench.  If a player needs to 

remove their helmet, they are required to continue wearing a face covering 
while their helmet is off, except for the purpose of drinking water 

 
Each time a player accesses the rink and/or attends an EHSH activity, I 
recertify that their health information as contained in the EHSH COVID-19 

Certification and Liability waiver is true and accurate. 
 

EHSH will limit the number of players in each locker room.  If multiple locker 
rooms for each team are unavailable, this may require players to dress in 

shifts or dress prior to entering an ice rink.  Locker room use is entirely 
voluntary.  Players are permitted to arrive fully dressed if a player/family is 

uncomfortable using locker rooms. 
 

Loitering or gathering inside the ice rink is prohibited. 
 

Sharing of ANY equipment is prohibited.  Players are not to remove gloves or 
helmets for the duration of the scheduled ice time.  Players must bring their 

own water bottle that is filled, and clearly labeled with their name, and they 
may not share. 

 
Players who are disruptive and who impede the coach’s ability to maintain a 

safe environment will be asked to leave the ice/bench and will not be 
permitted to return for the duration of the EHSH event.  Further, such 
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behavior may result in additional sanctions as determined by EHSH Rules and 
Ethics. 

 
Coaches, players and team volunteers are asked to wash hands frequently 

using soap and hot water or use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer when soap 
and water are not available. Coaches, players and team volunteers are 

strongly encouraged to keep a bottle of hand sanitizer in their bag at all 
times. 

 
Players are responsible for maintaining and regularly cleaning their 

equipment and uniforms. 

I understand my player cannot come into the rink if he/she is sick, even if 

he/she is not believed to have COVID-19. 

 

I understand the risks of COVID-19, and that my player’s participation in all 
EHSH events is voluntary.  I fully agree to all of the rules and instructions 

above, and certify I will follow most recent guidelines as set forth from time 
to time.   

 

Player name: _________________________________________________ 

 

Parent/Guardian Signature:  _____________________________________ 

 

Date:  ________________ 


